






A regular monthly meeting of the B.C.Pipers Assoc. was held January 8th. 
1946 at the Seaman’s Hall, 111 Dunsmuir St. Van. B.C. the President in the 
chair. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont, 2nd R. Allan, that the bills be paid, and letters 
accepted and filed. 
 
Moved by D. MacDonald, 2nd by W. Lamont, that W. Barry, A. MacDonlad, J. 
Horn, and Margaret Newbold be the amateur judges. 
 
E. Esson K. MacLeod, R. Allan, be the open judges, and J. Paul be the 
alternate judge. 
 
A letter from the St. Andrew’s and Caledonian Soc. Was read and ordered 
filed. Moved by W. Lamont, 2nd by C. MacKenzie that an answer be sent to the 
Caledonian Soc. Voicing the views of the Assoc. on the matter of payment 
for engagements and social evenings. 
 
Moved by R. Allan, 2nd by W. Barry, that the judges be left to the 
discretion of the executive. 
 
Moved by W. Barry, 2nd by C. MacKenzie that the Assoc. have a weekly 
gathering similar to the Pipers Assoc. in Glasgow. Same to be arranged by 
the Executive. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont, 2nd by D. MacKenzie that the meeting adjourn. 
 
 
      President R. MacRae 
      Secretary Donald MacDonald 





Minutes fo Regular Monthly Meeting Feb. 5th. 1946 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held Feb. 5th 1946 
at the Seaman’s Hall 111 Dunsmuir St. The Pres. in the chair. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont, 2nd by C. MacKenzie that the minutes be adopted as read. 
 
A large collection of correspondence was read by the secretary, moved by W. 
Barry, 2nd by A. Kirk that the correspondence be filed. 
 
Two donations given by Shores Jewellers was commented on and judged not 
suitable as prizes for the forthcoming meet. Suggested by the members that 
these donations be raffled off during the present meeting, at ten cents per 
chance. 
The first donation was wonby Marg. MacKay, realising $1.90 
The second won by Pres. R. MacRae   “ $1.80 
Total $3.70 to be used as seen fit. 
 
Moved by D. MacDonald, Seconded by H. Aird, that W. Lamont be reimbursed 
$5.00 in lieu of losing a day’s work in connection with a letter received 
from the Seaman’s Hall. 
 
Notion (sic.) of motion by W. Lamont, that a committee be formed to set up 
and revise the rules and regulations, to be brought up at the next general 
meeting for approval. 
 
It was suggested that in future two meetings a month be held. One for 
general business and the other for a night of piping and a general get 
together. 
 
Moved by A. Kirk, seconded by H. Aird that the meeting adjourn. 
Adjourned at 11.00PM. 
 
 
        
 
 
        Pres. R MacRae 
        Secretary Donald MacDonald 
 
 





         Feb 16th 1946 
 
A meeting was held in the Legion Hall on Feb 16th with both President and 
Secretary absent. 
 
Jas Horn was appointed Chairman for the evening. And John Taylor acted as 
secretary. P.T. moved by S. Nelles and seconded by R. Allan that the 
minutes of the previous meeting Jan. 19th be adopted as read. 
 
Moved by R. Allan seconded by J. Fraser that April 1st 1948 be the beginning 
of the fiscal year and that membership dues be paid which will carry 
members through to April 1949. 
 
Only eleven members were present. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9.45 PM. 
 
      J. Taylor Sec. Pro Tem. 
 
 
    Charles W. MacKenzie 





March 5th. 1946 
 

A regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers Association was held March 5th. 1946 at 
the Seamans Hall 111 Dunsmuir St. the President in the chair. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting was read. Moved by A. MacDonlad, 2nd by D. 
MacKenzie that the minutes be adopted as read. 
 
A lengthy discussion was held re. the notice of motion by W. Lamont to form 
a committee to change the Rules and regulations of the Assoc. The following 
committee was selected by the members present. Chairman. Pres. R. MacRae, D. 
MacDonlad, W. Lamont, J. Horn, Sam Leslie, Vira Mercer, B. Barrett, & Sam 
Forsyth. 
 
This is to be the last meeting at the Seamans Hall. Meetings in future to 
be held at the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. Moved by D. MacDonlad, 2nd 
by A.T. Smith that the regular monthly meetings to start at 730PM. And to 
be as brief as possible, in order to devote time to an evening of piping 
etc. 
 
Send a copy of the rules and regulations to D. MacLeod Winnipeg Man. Re. 
the forming of a Manitoba Pipers Assoc. 
A letter was read from D. MacLeod Winnipeg. 
 
A letter was read from the Seattle Pipe Band, re. Annual Games at Seattle 
asking for the support of the B.C. Pipers re. competitions etc. The members 
pledged their full support. 
 
A temporary statement of the Annual Gathering was read to the meeting, 
Moved by D. MacDonald, 2nd by A.T. Smith that the report be accepted. 
 
Mr. C. MacKenzie thanked the working committee for the good work done 
promoting the Gathering etc. and in making it a huge success. 
 
The Secretary was instructed to write to Victoria, informing them of the 
number intending to travel to Victoria. At the meeting 7 names were 
obtained, but the expect this number to be 12 to 15 on the day in question. 
 
In the good and welfare of the Assoc. the following suggestions were 
submitted by A.T. Smith from observation taken during the gatherings re. 
the selection of the M.C. 
 
Considerable time was lost re. the hustling up of pipers, and pipers tuning. 
All competitors playing in more than one event, that is marches etc. should 
play different tunes.  Age limit for pipers in the Veterans class. Drum 
contest should be held at future gatherings. Awarding of prizes to ewntail 
a concert or a dance the following week, with some celebrity presenting 
same. 
 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by B. Allan that the Assoc. hold a drumming 
competition sometime in the fall, and piping events for pipers 50 years and 
over, & 60 years and over. The date to left in the hands of the committee. 
 
A letter was read from Katherine Bray of Victoria, re. receiving two prize. 
Moved by A.T. Smith, 2nd by D. MacKenzie, that a letter be sent authorising 
her to keep them.  
 



Moved by A. T. Smith, 2nd by C. MacKenzie that meeting adjourn. 1015PM. 
 
   President R. MacRae Secretary D. MacDonald 
 
 





April 2nd 1946 
A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held April 2nd/46 
800PM at the Legion Hall 800 Blk Seymour St. the president in the chair. 
 
Moved by A. Kirk 2nd by A. MacDonald that the minutes be adopted as read. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy that the correspondence be filed. 
 
Moved by A. Kirk 2nd by J’ McHardy that the bills be paid. 
 
Moved by D. MacDonald 2nd by W. Lamont that $10.00 be sent to the Van. 
Ladies Pipe Band. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by A.T. Smith that $25.00 be given to the secretary 
in recognition of his services. 
 
Nominations and election of officers. Pres. R.F. MacRae by acclimation. 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by D. MacDonald, C. MacKenzie as Vice President by 
acclimation. Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by C. MacKenzie, D. MacDonlad as 
Secretary by acclimation. Moved by D. MacDonald 2nd by J. McHardy W. Lamont 
as Secretary Tres. By acclimation. 
Installing Officer A. Kirk installed the officers for the year 1946, and 
thanked by the members present. 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by A. Kirk that the nomination for Auditors be left 
over to the May meeting. By appointment. 
The following names were nominated as trustees. J. Horn, A. Smith, B. Mcrae, 
A. MacDonald, A. Kirk, B. Barrett, H. Aird, B. Allan, D. MacKenzie, N. 
MacArthur, M. Nicholson, E. Esson, J. McHardy, V. Mercer. Moved by W. 
Lamont 2nd by D. MacDonald that the nominations close. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by J. McHardy that the Sec. Tres. Be instructed to 
bring his books up to date, to have same audited and a statement by the 
next meeting. 
 
A lengthy discussion was held re. the Vets. Competition, contemplated some 
time this year. Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by W. Lamont that a committee be 
formed to draw up a schedule re. competitions to be held during the year, I. 
E. drumming, Piping (Junior), Piping (Vets) and report at the next meeting. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by A. MacDonald that the meetings start in future at 
730PM. And as long as a quorum was present, meetings could start. 
 
Mr. A.T. Smith gave a nice talk on the good work given to the Assoc. by the 
past Sec. W. Lamont. Moved by A. Smith 2nd by C. MacKenzie that a hearty 
vote of thanks be given the past Sec. 
 
The pipers reunion at Victoria was discussed, and a large representative 
was proposed. 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by M. MacKay that a committee meeting be held April 
16th, the minutes of the past four years be gone over,  and changes in the 
rules and regulations gone over. 
Moved by M. MacKay 2nd by V. Mercer that the meeting adjourn 1030PM. 
 

President Chas MacKenzie 
Secretary Donald MacDonald  

 
 





May 7th 1946 
 

A regular meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held *pm May 7th 1946 at the 
Legion Hall 800Blk Seymour St. In the absence of the Pres. The Vice Pres. 
Was in the chair. There were 14 members present. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by B. Allan that the minutes of the last meeting be 
adopted as read. 
 
Moved by B. Barrett 2nd by J. Horn that the correspondence be filed and the 
bills paid. 
 
The financial statement was given by the Past Sec. Tres. Moved by D. 
MacDonald 2nd by A. MacDonald that the statement be accepted. A vote of 
thanks was given by the Vice Pres. For the good work done by the Past Sec. 
Tres. During his term of office. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by B. Barrett that the meeting re. Rules and 
regulations etc. be left to the Sec. 
 
A lengthy discussion was held by the members re. drumming rules for pipe 
bands etc. Moved by J. Horn 2nd by Lillian Grant that the Sec. write to some 
authority re. same. A letter was sent to Drum Major Seaton asking for this 
information. 
 
The meeting was pleased to welcome back Lillian Grant a former member, who 
had been discharged from the services. The Vice Pres. doing same ina very 
able manner. 
Miss Grant was asked by the Vice Pres. To give a short Resume of her 
experiences. Miss Grant proceeded to thrill the meeting with her 
description of Scotland, her first impressions of the Old Land and with the 
treatment accorded to her there. Also her trip to Europe, the Band Parades 
in Paris and the Piping in general throughout her stay in Europe and 
Britain. All in all a delightful and enlightening experience. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by H. Aird that the meeting adjourn. 
 
A nice evening of piping was held after the meeting, Bill Barrie entertaing 
the member sin a very capable manner. 
 
 
       Pres. A. MacKenzie V.P. 
       Sec.  Donald MacDonald 
 
 





June 4th 1946 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held the above date 
at the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. In the absence of the President, 
the Vice Pres. Was in the chair. 
 
Moved by D. MacKenzie, 2nd by A. Macdonald that the minutes of the last 
meeting be adopted as read. 
 
Moved y J.Horn, 2nd by B. Allan that the meeting re. the rules and 
regulations be left until correspondence from Drum Major Seaton arrives. 
 
Social evenings was discussed by J. Horn. Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by W. 
Douglas that a committee of 3 be formed to serve in that capacity for three 
months. The committee to include, one non active member, a Piper and a 
Drummer, one lady member to be on the committee. 
 
The social committee for the months, July, August & September are J. Horn, 
L. Grant & M. MacKay. 
 
The Secretary was asked to phone B. Fiddes re. the Seattle Band. Contacted 
Mr. Fiddes and was informed that the Seattle Band would be in attendance at 
the Caledonian Games. 
 
Also to enquire as to the chairman for the Caledonian Games. At a meeting 
of the Games Mr. Ross and A. MacLean were appointed. 
 
The pipers for the dancing at the games appointed were D. MacDonald & J. 
McHardy. 
 
No other business on hand moved by L. Grant, 2nd by Bob. Allan that the 
meeting adjourn 1000PM. 
 
 
      Pres ………………………………………………………….. 
     For  Sec  A.J. Smith July 2/46 









Minutes of Regular Monthly Meeting 
B.C. PIPERS’ ASSOCIATION 

Held in Canadian Legion Hall, 856 Seymour Street, 
Tuesday, July 2nd., 1946 
 

Notice of the above meeting stipulated starting time as 7.30 PM. 
 
By 8.25 PM neither the President, Vice-President nor Secretary were in 
attendance. Those gathered therefore agreed that Mr. J. Horn act as 
Chairman and A.T. Smith act as Secretary so that the meeting might proceed. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 8.30 PM. 
 
  Number present at opening ……..22. 
     “   Late comers.     ………..9 
 
    Total       ……..31 
 
Minutes of last rgular meeting of June 4th., were read. Moved by Mr. 
MacKenzie, seconded by Mr. Bowles that the minutes be adopted as read. 
 
Following accounts were read: 
 
   Lobbans Flower shop. Wreath for Mr. Scott. $5.00 
   Helen Telford. Multi-printing for May & June$7.56 
 
Moved by Mr. Aird seconded by Mr. Neil Aird the above accounts be paid. 
 
With regard to the account for $5.00 wreath. No information being available 
as to the circumstances relating to same, it was understood that an 
explanation would be given at the next meeting. 
 
Question was then brought up as to the appointment of judges for piping and 
drumming for the forthcoming Caledonian Games 13 inst. At this point Mr. J. 
McHardy who had just arrived, explained that Mr. Wm. Lamont was at the 
moment attending the meeting of the Caledonian Society and would no doubt 
arrive later with a report in this connection. Mr. McHardy also explained 
that our Secretary had been unexpectedly called upon to continue on duty 
therefore he was unable to attend this meeting. 
 
Question of refreshments as part of the evening’s entertainment was then 
dealt with. A collection was then taken which totalled $2.20 and with this 
amount, Miss Lillian Grant and Mrs. A.T. Smith were delegated to purchase 
the necessary requirements. 
 
9.00 PM break-off was called by the Acting Chairman so that the 
entertainment might be proceeded with, completion of business to be dealt 
with later. 
 
Glengarry Girls’ Pipe Band, consisting of six pipers and two drummers very 
generally favoured us with several selections. Tea was then served by Miss 
Grant and Mrs. Smith, after which individual pipe selections were played by 
Mr. Hugh Aird, J. Taylor and Pipe Major Knight. 
 
10.10 PM Acting Chairman called the meeting to order and business was 
resumed. Representatives from the Caledonian society, consisting of Mr. 
Fiddes, Mr. Ross and Mr. MacLean as well as Mr. W. Lamont had now arrived 



and on the invitation of our acting Chairman, the Caledonian Society 
representatives reported that the coming Caledonian Games will be the 
biggest event in its history. The Governor General of Canada, Lord 
Alexander will perform the opening ceremony; 100 Seaforths will act as a 
Guard of Honour and seven pipe bands are expected to compete in the band 
competition. Names of Piping and Drumming judges as selected by the 
Caledonian society were given as follows: 
 
  Piping: Donald McLean. 
    Willie Campbell. 

A. MacMillan. 
Pipe Major Robertson. 

“   “   Esson. 
“   “  J. Watt. 

A. Allnut. 
Pipe Major Rankin. 
 

  Drumming. Roy Harvey. 
 
Moved by Mr. Lamont, seconded by Mr. Mumphrey, the above list of judges be 
approved. 
 
During the discussion concerning the appointment of piping judges for the 
games, Acting Chairman pointed out it was tobe regretted that the list of 
names had not been submitted to our Association in sufficient time to 
permit same being considered at our June meeting. In response Mr. Fiddes 
explained that this failure had been due to an oversight. (Possibly this is 
due also to the games being earlier this year than usual). 
 
Moved by Mr. A.T. Smith, seconded by Mr. McKenzie that there be recorded on 
the minutes a vote of thanks to the Glengarry Girls’ Pipe Band, Hugh Aird, 
J. Taylor and Pipe Major Knight for their kindness in supplying the 
entertainment for the evening also to Miss Grant and Mrs. Smith for their 
work in providing the refreshments. 
 
Regularly moved and seconded meeting adjourn at 10.45 PM. 
 
     Respectfully submitted. 
 
     A.T. Smith 
 
     Acting Secretary 





August 6th 1946 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held at the Legion 
Hall 856 Seymour St. 23 members present. In the absence of the Pres. The 
Vice Pres. was in the chair, business commencing at 8.00PM. 
 
Moved by Marg MacKay, 2nd by Mumford that the minutes of the previous be 
adopted as read. 
 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by J. McHardy that the bills be paid. 
 
The meeting was pleased to welcome an old member mr. Joe Shirlaw, who is 
unable to be with us regularly on account of his work. Also a new member, 
Mr. Norman Churchland who has just been discharged from the services. 
 
Mr. Joe Shirlaw brought the subject of Amateur Piping before the meeting, 
that is that Lady Pipers are not getting a fair deal in competing against 
Pipers who have been in the Army the past few years, and should not be 
compelled to play with them in the Amateur class. Consequently through this 
discussion it was moved by W. Lamont, 2nd by B. McRae that the committee 
appointed re. the rules and regulations, changes etc. have something in the 
new rules re. amateur piping as far as the ladies are concerned. 
 
The proposed Veterans competition was brought up by J. Horn. Moved by W. 
Lamont 2nd. By Marg MacKay that the Vets competition be left over until the 
new rules are drawn up. 
 
The subject of membership was mentioned. Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by Mumford 
that each member be given 6 membership cards to try and obtain new members. 
 
The Secretaries duties during the indoor meet, competitions, games and  
Special occasions was discussed, and it was found that his duties were many 
entailing long hours of work etc. It was suggested that Mr. A.T. Smith be a 
possible assistant Secretary, if he will, and can find same possible. 
 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by W. Lamont that the meeting adjourn. 
 
Miss Lillian Grant and Miss Marg. MacKay assisted by the other ladies 
present, supervised the serving of tea and cookies. 
Miss Grant and Mr. Churchland and several of the members obliged with 
several selections on the pipes which were enjoyed by all. Mr. D. MacDonald 
played the Quadrilles which was danced by the younger members with gusto. 
At 1030 PM the entertainment being finished, all headed home, looking 
forward to the next meeting. 
 
 
      Pres. Chas. MacKenzie V.P. 
      Secretary Donald MacDonald 





September 4th 1946. 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held on the above 
date, in the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour Street. In the absence of the 
Pres. The Vice Pres. was in the chair. 
 
Displeasure was shown by the meeting at the absence of the Pres., the 
Secretary and the Treasurer. 
 
Moved by J. Horn, seconded by R. Allan that a committee of the veteran 
pipers be appointed to go ahead with the veterans competition. 
 
The following committee was appointed, John MacKenzie, John Taylor and 
Robert Allan. J. Horn C. MacKenzie, J. Aird and Neil MacArthur with powers 
to add to committee on Sept. 10th at the C.P.R. Station at 800PM. 
 
Moved by John MacKenzie, Seconded by J. Horn that the Executive be censured 
for non-attendance and failure to place the records in the hands of the 
meeting. Passed unanimously. 
 
The new social committee appointed for a three month period starting the 
Oct. meeting are as follows. H. Aird, Vira Mercer, R. Mumford. 
 
A vote of thanks to the previous social committee was proposed by J. Taylor 
and seconded by J. MacKenzie. 
 
Moved by J. Horn seconded by J. Taylor that the meeting adjourn at 904PM. 
 
After the meeting a very nice social evening was put on by the committee. 
Tea and cakes was served by the ladies, then a mystery competition was 
staged by J. Horn, the participants being J. Horn, Lillian Grant and Donald 
MacDonald, the results which are still a mystery. The judging was done by 
the members present, the results handed over to J. Horn who refused to make 
them known. A well known piper from San Francisco was present and obliged 
with a couple of tunes. 
 
The meeting dispersing at 1100PM. 
 
 
 
       Pres. Chas MacKenzie V.P. 
       Secretary Donald MacDonald 





The B.C. Pipers Assoc. 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the B.C.Pipers Assoc. was held on Oct. 1st 
1946 at the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour Street at 800 P,M, in the absence 
of the President the Vice-Pres. Chas. MacKenzie was in the chair. There 
were 24 members present. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by R, Allan that the minutes of the August meeting be 
adopted as read.  
 
Moved by Mr. Binnie 2nd by Mr. Aird that the minutes of the Sept. Meeting be 
adopted as read. 
 
Moved by Mr. Nellies and 2nd by R. Allan that the correspondence be filed. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by B. MacKenzie that thebills be paid. 
 
A lengthy discussion was held re. the proposed Veterans competition, and 
the minutes of a meeting at the C.P.R. the previous week was read by Mr. J. 
Taylor. Present at this meeting were J. Horn, J. MacKenzie, J. Taylor, R. 
Allan. At this meeting (C.P.R.) J. Horn was appointed Chairman of the 
Veterans Competition Cammittee. 
 
Moved by Mr. Binnie 2nd by Mr. Shirlaw that the Veterans Competition go 
ahead with the Veterans Competition. And the Secretary was instructed to 
see to the printing of tickets and programs and to the renting of a 
suitable hall. 
 
The proposed competition to be held on November 15th. 1946. The Seamans Hall 
111 Dunsmuir was obtained, tickets and programs printed accordingly. 
 
Moved by Lillian Grant 2nd by D. MacKenzie that the meeting adjourn 930 P.M. 
 
A lovely social evening was put on under the direction of Mr. H. aird 
chairman of the new social committee. The lady members obliging with 
Highland dancing and selections from several members on the pipes. Tea and 
Cakes were served. 
 
 
      President Chas. MacKenzie V.P. 
       
      Secretary  Donald MacDonlad 





Nov. 5th 1946 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C.Pipers Assoc. was held on Nov. 5th 1946 
at 730PM in the Legion Hall 800Blk. Seymour St. in the absence of the Pres. 
the Vice Pres. was in the chair. 24 members present. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by R. Mumford that the minutes of the last meeting be 
adopted as read. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd By B. MacKenzie that the bills be paid and that 
the correspondence be filed. 
 
On the discussion of the Veterans competition the following judges were 
chosed to officiate, A. MacIndewar, Edmund Esson, James Watt and Wm. Barry. 
The same to be contacted by the Sec. 
 
The minutes of the Veterans Piping committee were read by J. Taylor and the 
following committees were chosen, Entertainment Committee, Chas. MacKenzie, 
John  
MacKenzie and John Aird assisted by Tom Binnie, R. Mumford and Harry 
Strange. 
 
Handling the sale of tickets and the taking of entries Donald MacDonlad and 
Hugh Aird. 
 
Marshall for the evening Lillian Grant. 
 
Ushers for the evening Girls from the Glengarry Pipe Band. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by W. Lamont that all Pres. of the Scottish Soc. 
Be invited to the Veterans Piping Competition. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by A MacDonald that the entries be left in the hands 
of the Sec. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by J. MacKenzie that the Secretary be instructed not 
to write for more donations. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by Lillian Grant that in the case of entries tha 
following system of prizes be adopted. 2 Pipers 1 prize 3 contestants 2 
prizes and 4 or more contestants 3 prizes. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by J. MacKenzie that 125.00 be spent as prizes and if 
possible less than that. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by R. Mumford that the meeting adjourn. 
 
Tea and cakes were served by the social committee and a program of piping 
and dancing arranged by same. 
 
 
      Chas MacKenzie V.P. 
    
      Donald MacDonald Sec. 





Dec. 3rd. 1946 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held on Dec. 3rd at 
the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. 800PM 17 Members present, the Pres. in 
the chair. 
 
Moved by A. MacDonald 2nd by R. Mumford that the bills be paid. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by D. MacKenzie that the prizes left over from the 
Veterans competition be used for the annual competition. 
 
A long discussion re bills unpaid took place with the result that, moved by 
A. MacIndewar 2nd by J. MacKenzie the secretary be instructed to pay same 
with ticket monies taken in. 
 
The Annual gathering was discussed and the following committee formed re. 
the renting of a suitable hall, Pres. MacRae, Sec. MacDonald, E. Esson, C. 
MacKenzie, L Grant, A MacIndewar, J. MacKenzie. The Annual Gathering to be 
held on either of these dates, 1st choice Feb. 15th, 2nd choice Feb 22nd, and 
last Feb 8th. 
 
Ed. Esson informed the meeting that it might be possible to rent the 
Seaforth Armouries. Mr. Esson instructed to look into same. 
 
The Pres. gave instructions re, donations etc. that is that every member 
bring in one donation. The Sec. instructed to write all Pipe Bands and 
former donors regarding the Annual meet. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by C. MacKenzie that the Sec. handle both jobs. 
Sec. and Tres. The hall committee to add, to act re. prizes etc. 
 
The social committee for the next three months to be as follows, Bill 
MacRae, A. MacIndewar, Neil MacArthur and Jean MacLeod. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by J. Shirlaw that the meeting adjourn 1015PM. 
 
A visitor form the Seattle Pipe Band, Jack Ironsides was present and gave a 
very interesting talk and ideas for our programme. It was decided to make 
the Seattle Pipe Band Honorary Members. 
 
      Pres. R. MacRae 
      Sec.  Donald MacDonald 
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